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Swaffham Town Council

Minutes of the Transport & Environment Committee meeting held on Tuesday 7th September 2021 at 4.00pm in the Council Chamber.

Councillors:			Mrs J Anscombe (Chair), Mrs L Beech, Mr K Oliver 

Committee members:	Mr P Bray, Mrs K Gordon

Town Clerk:	Mr R Bishop
Office Administrator:		Mrs H Duggan

	
1. Apologies for absence.
	Mr J Zielinski – unwell
	Cllr Scott – work commitments
	Mr Stan Sole – holiday
	Mr Jack Griffiths – family commitments

2. Declarations of interest
	None
	
3. Traffic, Access or Environment issues from Non-Members Councillors 
	Cllr Anscombe shared the recent comments received from Cllr I Pilcher :
	“Following discussion about cycle/walking ways and also trees/rewilding, I had a look at some old rail maps and related information. It seems that the two routes (apart from the obvious route West towards K Lynn) going East, towards both Sporle (then onward towards Dereham) and towards Pickenham (then onwards for Watton), retain considerable accessibility. Maybe with quite modest capital grants, the routes could be planted with more trees and rewilded on the embankments. Must be worth some study and consideration. There could even be link points to Peddars Way? Perhaps something to start with that can be delivered. Good Luck, Ian”
	Committee members were supportive of Cllr Pilcher’s suggestions however it was agreed that further investigation was needed, consideration given to future growth and maintenance required by the Council. Cllr Anscombe suggested a discussion with Cllr E Colman was needed	
	
4. Minutes
The minutes of the Transport and Environment Committee meeting on Tuesday 1st June 2021 were agreed by the Chairman as an accurate record

5. Highways Engineer - Jack Griffiths
Apologies were received from Jack Griffiths ahead of the meeting. A brief update was given to Cllr Anscombe on a number of agenda items.

5.1. Loose Inspection covers Station St and Castle Acre Rd
Highways were aware however nothing had been completed. The Town Clerk was tasked with obtaining an update.

5.2. Highway repairs awaiting completion along A1065 
It was noted this was possibly the same issue as Agenda item 5.1

5.3. Hedges and overhanging branches along: 
5.3.1. Footpath 25 (London St to Beech Close) – Cllr Anscombe had spoken to Highways Jack Griffiths and was advised a ‘ticket’ had been issued for contractors to size out the job. The area had been strimmed however this now exposed quite a lot of litter, empty beer cans. Cllr Anscombe had mentioned it to Cllr Colman however it was suggested asking the Lions to help with a litter pick.

It was agreed Cllr Anscombe would ask the Swaffham & District Lions Club to help with a litter pick of Footpath 25, London St to Beech Close.

5.3.2. Sporle Rd – an update was required from Highways.
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5.3.3. Footpath & Cycle Way – it was highlighted Long Lane was in need of strimming back as growth was now impeding walker, cyclists etc.

5.3.4. Fakenham Road – it was highlighted that the white stop lines on the slip road from the A47, by the Splashes, onto the A1065 was faded badly and on need of a repaint. Photographs would be needed before reporting to Highways. 

It was agreed the Town Clerk would ask Highways for an update on Agenda items: Footpath 25, Sporle Road Footpath & Cycle Way and Fakenham Road issues.

6. Outstanding actions agreed at previous meetings: 
6.1. Station Street speeding
Cllr Anscombe noted a request had been put to the resident for further information which had now been received.

6.2. Station St car park
An update was to be requested from Breckland on progress.

6.3. Watton Rd 
It was noted there was a meeting arranged, by zoom, with Matt Heywood, NCC for Tuesday 21st September at 2pm. Agenda items for discussion included: 
· Watton Road – speeding, exit onto A1065, parked cars, pedestrian crossing 
· Cycling & Walking Strategy – a suggested mention to highlight the wishes for Swaffham

It was agreed the Town Clerk would circulate details of the meeting for Committee members to attend if they wanted to.
  
7. [bookmark: _Hlk57718313]Parish Partnership

7.1. Theatre St car park signage 
It was noted the worked was planned to commence 15th November 2021.

7.2. Bears Lane resurfacing
It was not apparent any work had so far been done and so an update from Highways would be requested.

7.3. New applications
It was highlighted the deadline for new Parish Partnership Scheme Applications was December 2021.  Committee members were asked to think about potential ideas and share them with the Committee prior to the next meeting. A suggestion had been received from Cllr Matthews regarding Agenda item 8.

8. Highfield Rd Bus stop 
Consideration was given to the request to support a scheme to pave the area around the bus stop on Lynn Road going out of town, just past the Whitsands entrance, down from the entrance to Highfield Avenue.
It was noted further investigation was needed on the: potential cost of paving; frequency of use of the bus stop; whether the bus stop could be moved to the pavement on Lynn Road etc. before further consideration could be given by the Committee.

9. Diversion of Footpath 45 – Monks Path
An update would be requested from Cllr Scott on Footpath 45 and progress on the developers voluntarily registering the ‘public open space’ as a Town Green.

10. Market Place
Table & Chair extended Licences on the Market Place: in particular the two that were currently using NCC parking spaces; some residents had complained to a Committee member that they wanted the car parking spaces back. The licences were in place to help businesses through the Covid pandemic, they were due for review and renewal on 18th September. It was noted some residents had complained and wanted the car parking spaces back. 

Market Cross: it was noted the extended frontage had been agreed by Breckland until 31st December 2021.

11. Old Grammar School
Cllr Anscombe advised that Cllr Scott had spoken with Historic England and the HAZ project team regarding the unkempt frontage, which was receiving complaints from residents. The next step was to contact Andrew Gayton, Breckland to discuss and enforcement order.

It was agreed the Town Clerk would contact Andrew Gayton, Breckland to consider an enforcement order on the Old Grammar School regarding the unkempt frontage.

12. Watton Rd 
The recent report of an incident from a local Watton Road resident would be taken to the meeting with Matt Heywood on Tuesday 21st September 2021.

13. Strategic Priorities:
13.1. BDP sustainable Swaffham 
	Cllr Anscombe noted that Greg Pearson, Head of Strategy Breckland had said at the August Annual Town Assembly there was a large fund of approx. £100,000 that was set aside to help Swaffham with additional environmental schemes in addition to the Breckland initiative already in place; four charging points for electric vehicles in the town, grants available for tree planting, re-cycling, re-use schemes.  Breckland were committed to helping help communities take action on green issues.  
	Cllr Anscombe suggested the Committee think about potential environmental schemes that could be put forward to Breckland to utilise the funding being provided.
Committee members suggested;
· Reverse vending machine – to promote recycling of plastic bottles, cans etc and a possible vouchers money back scheme to help encourage use. 
See link for more information: https://www.veolia.co.uk/reverse-vending-machines-rvms
· Food waste collections – including providing food compost bins for residents
· War memorial Telephone Box – an opportunity to purchase and revive the telephone box with flowers etc and also help regenerate the area. 
· London St/Haspalls Road – potential to create a green space on what is currently a small and unkempt concrete junction.

Air pollution monitors – it was noted these were initially promised but never received. The Town Clerk was asked to obtain an update on the promised air pollution monitors.

14. Traffic and Parking:
14.1. Latest Data from SAM
Committee members noted the new data, and it as suggested a possible Speed Watch activity be undertaken in areas with high speed levels.
Cllr Anscombe agreed to raise the issue at the next Town Council meeting.

15. Walking and Cycling
15.1. Walks for Swaffham Hub Update
Cllr Anscombe provided some good news that twelve routes had been identified in the town that would be included in a new website, with maps, which would hopefully be available in the next few months.
It was noted that funding for this from Cllr Ed Colman’s social fund. 

16. Date for next meeting and items for a future agenda: 
Tues 14th December 2021 4pm Town Hall Chamber.






         Meeting Closed 17.20pm					Chairman………………  
Initials…………..
